Dear Mr Bramwell,

You will doubtless remember that the decision to establish a second Darwin Studentship has been postponed this year owing to the pressure of other financial discussions. I remember, however, pointing out that no decision later than the Council meeting early in May would enable the second Studentship to be awarded this year, and Lord Horder from the Chair undertook that the decision would be taken at that meeting.

As I see that the matter is not included on the agenta of to-morrows meeting I have rung up Blacker, who has undertaken to bring the question up as a matter of urgency.

If the Committee are empowered to award a second Studentship, it will be necessary to send out notices and advertisements immediately, so that replies may be available, and a decision taken, by the end of the month, or at latest by the first week in June.

Yours sincerely,

So share wit be present.